
A Very Big Thank you to everyone who helped on the 5th/6th November enabling the Ulgham Firework night to 
go ahead.  A special Thank you to all soup makers!  Wow!  Great support from good humoured and generous 
people who came to the show. We were souped and sweetied out - so sorry to those who came after 6.20pm.  

The money made goes to next year’s event, probably more fireworks!  Also, for Parish social events and projects The money made goes to next year’s event, probably more fireworks!  Also, for Parish social events and projects 
next year.  As there was such an amazing turnout, we will donate to Children in Need this year.  We greatly 
appreciate the cooperation of the Cricket club and the use of the Pavilion.  Also, we must mention the generosity 
of Morrisons who contributed the bread buns, Brian at Nature's Finest Fruits HG for a great deal on the soup 
ingredients and Gary at Party Capital for a great selection of fireworks! 

The warmth, light and excitement of a community celebration is always tremendous! 

Woodlands and Meadows
The sign at the bottom car park which had to be fished out of the river after the summer vandalism having been 
refurbished and stoutly mounted, is back in position.  We have started the work on the Jubilee Oak clearing 
although this is likely to be slow going as the Blackthorn is quite dense in patches.   

Unfortunately, the heavy rains have finally defeated our drainage work in a couple of places and overwhelmed the Unfortunately, the heavy rains have finally defeated our drainage work in a couple of places and overwhelmed the 
size of pipes we used so we will require some surface drainage to prevent this reoccurring.   Anyone wishing to 
help with either of these tasks please get in touch with David Parkin dparkin@btinternet.com 

The Forge as a Community Asset
Ulgham Community Benefit Society (UCBS) have continued to progress and wish to thank 
all those who have volunteered offering a wide range of skills and experience to the team.  

The website is now live https://the-forge-at-ulgham.co.uk/.  There is a Facebook page, The website is now live https://the-forge-at-ulgham.co.uk/.  There is a Facebook page, 
search 'The Forge at Ulgham', and an Instagram page will be available soon.  The 
community share sale has been advertised and is now well underway, opened 13th 
November and will run until 31st December 2023.  Hoping to organise our first fund raising 
event in the New Year.  Any questions email UlghamCBS@gmail.com

Keeping in touch


